
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

WILLIAM R. GROSS 
Director, Incident Preparedness 
Facility Security Officer 
 
1201 F Street NW, Suite 1100 
Washington, DC 20004 
P: 202.739.8123 
wrg@nei.org 
nei.org 

September 18, 2019  
 
 
Ms. Marissa Bailey 
Director, Division of Security Operations 
Office of Nuclear Security and Incident Response 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Washington, DC 20555-0001 

Subject: Review and Endorsement of NEI 18-11, “Maintaining 10 CFR Part 95 Facility Clearances for 
Voluntary Program Participants,” Revision 1, Dated September 2019 

Project Number: 689 

Dear Ms. Bailey: 

By letter dated December 18, 2018, the Nuclear Energy Institute (NEI)1 submitted for the U.S. Nuclear 
Regulatory Commission’s (NRC) review and approval NEI 18-11, “Maintaining 10 CFR Part 95 Facility 
Clearances for Voluntary Program Participants.” On May 29, 2019, the NRC held a public meeting to discuss 
its review. NEI has revised the document to address the comments presented during that meeting. NEI 
requests that the NRC review and endorse Revision 1 to NEI 18-11, attached. 

Please contact me at (202) 739-8123 or wrg@nei.org with any questions. 

Sincerely,  
 
 
William R. Gross 
 
Attachment 
 
c: Mr. Darryl Parsons NSIR/DSO 
 NRC Document Control Desk 

                                            
1 The Nuclear Energy Institute (NEI) is the organization responsible for establishing unified industry policy on matters affecting the nuclear 
energy industry, including the regulatory aspects of generic operational and technical issues.  NEI's members include entities licensed to 
operate commercial nuclear power plants in the United States, nuclear plant designers, major architect/engineering firms, fuel cycle facilities, 
nuclear materials licensees, and other organizations and entities involved in the nuclear energy industry. 
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